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Early Summer Services 
 

June, July, and August Shabbat Evening Services 

will begin at 6:15 PM in the Platzblatt Lounge 
 

Throughout the summer months we will have early services.  

Instead of rushing through dinner to get to services, we come to the service 

early and then are able to go home for a leisurely Shabbat dinner 
 

Join us at 5:45 PM for a Pre-Service Nosh* 

Annual RUMMAGE SALE 
 

Sundays, July 20
h
 and July 27

st
 

Remember your trash is somebody’s treasure! 

Please help us by donating what you no longer need or want.  

 Items can be dropped off at the Temple Mon-Fri from 9:30AM to Noon 
*All clothing should be clean and wearable   

*Car seats and other infant items cannot have reached their expiration dates 

*Any household items need to be complete, without any missing parts that make them unusable for anyone else 

*We cannot accept computers, printers, or other electronics that require fixing 

We are also looking for volunteers to help organize and price items before the sale 

 as well as volunteers to work the rummage sale. 

Contact Jessica Punshon, punshon63@gmail.com, or the Temple office 

with any questions or to volunteer. 

INSTALLATION 

We will be installing our new congregational leadership 

during our Friday evening Shabbat Service 

6:15 PM Friday, June 13 

 

Temple officers and trustees 

Brotherhood officers 

Sisterhood officers 

Children of Israel Temple Youth (CITY) officers 
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ROBERT G. KLENSIN, Rabbi 
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 office@cciaugusta.org 

JOANNE GREENE, Cantorial Soloist &      

 Choir Director 

MARK DICKENS, Accompanist 
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ELLIOT PRICE, 1st VP 

MERYL ALALOF, 2ND VP 
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TRUSTEES 
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Music              Sandra Freedman 
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Budget and Finance          Harvey Handfinger 

House                  Jean Brody 

Membership                 Gail Erlitz 

Memorials                 Kara Deaner 

Life Long Jewish Learning   Askiel Bruno 

Youth                 

Social Action    Lauren Jolles 

Caring Congregation   Meryl Alalof 

Fund Raising      Jessica Punshon 

Social      

Congregational Relations   Lou Scharff 

Web Master                George David 

 webmaster@cciaugusta.org 

Bulletin Editor                    
 

Affiliated with the 

 

I would like to thank all of you that made Purim 

and the Congregational Passover Seder a success. 

The “Temple Players” led by Joanne Greene 

worked hard practicing this year’s spiel and it 

showed. GREAT job folks!! As for the Congre-

gational Seder, you can probably guess that it 

takes months of planning to bring it together. The 

Religious Practices Committee led by Steve Na-

than did an exceptional job. For those that may 

not know, it took ordering and picking up food, 

arranging a caterer, setting up the Friedman Social Hall, and overseeing 

preparation in the kitchen. Between Ila’s coordination efforts and the 

Sisterhood Ladies set-up work, this was destined to be a success. And 

our Rabbi continues to bring his special touch making our services edu-

cational and meaningful. I truly appreciate all who take part in making 

our holiday celebrations memorable. 
 

Our Annual Casino Night Fundraiser exceeded all expectations! I 

would like to thank Marjorie Steiner and her Team for their hard work. 

Specifically, Rachel Ray, Elyse Kronowski, David and Meryl Alalof, 

Jeanie Brody, Cynthia Eiring, Michael Scharff, Ila Abramovitz, and the 

Sisterhood Ladies. Additionally, Marjorie developed a lessons learned 

package and checklist to help insure success for future events. This is 

our key fundraiser and it takes everyone's efforts, especially selling 

tickets - please choose to help make it a bigger success next year! 
 

As an update, the inaugural Celebration of Faith and Justice program 

was postponed due to the great ice storm of 2014. We are very interest-

ed in this event and hope to host it during the fall. More to come!! 

 

In closing, I would like to thank you for allowing me to serve as your 

Congregational President for the past year. In leaving, I believe we 

have made some real progress this year, but I ask that each and every 

one of you please consider the following: gossip is hurtful and divisive 

– so is negative expression - think before you speak or write that email 

and always act to understand BEFORE being understood. Act in ways 

that are respectful and bring together not divide our Congregation. We 

have a legacy to be proud of and it is our responsibility to help it flour-

ish. It’s about the health and future of the Congregation and we can all 

help with that!! 

Shalom, 
 

Jack P Goldenberg 

President, May 2013—May 2014 

PAST PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  
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NEW PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I am humbled to be elected President of CCI.  I look forward to working with everyone on the Board of Trus-

tees as well as Rabbi Klensin, and continuing our past presidents’ legacy of commitment to the Temple.  I al-

so look forward to working and meeting with all of you in the upcoming year where we can discuss our ideas 

while respecting opinions, speak without gossiping and act in positive ways. This upcoming year is a special 

year for us; a year of opportunities.  I hope that everyone takes advantage of these opportunities to become 

more involved in the Temple, either at services, our many upcoming social events, charitable activities, fund-

raisers and more.  I am very excited about the creative ideas and events planned for this new year. While we 

will miss Rabbi Klensin performing many Shabbat Services throughout the year as he begins his remaining 

year as a part time Rabbi, this does provide us the opportunity to engage and observe many lay leaders. I 

hope that any of you that are interested in leading services attend Rabbi Klensin’s classes in August and as-

sist the congregation by providing guidance for our future rabbinical search. I am proud to be a member of 

Congregation Children of Israel and believe that, with everyone's commitment and assistance, this congrega-

tion will remain strong and be united as one.  
 

Let us remember Adonai's words to Moses in Exodus, "Speak to the children of Israel that they shall take do-

nation for Me.  You shall take My donation from every person whose heart will move them." [Exodus 25:1-2]. 

Let us all take this year's opportunities to donate our time and skills to make our Temple the place we all envi-

sion it can be, a place we want to spend more time celebrating our days in, a place we can leave feeling in-

vigorated, and a place we can call home.  And, when Moses spoke to Aaron in Leviticus, "That is what Ado-

nai spoke saying 'I shall be made holy through those who are close to Me and I shall be honored in front of all 

the people'. "[Leviticus 10:3]. If it is when we are close to God that we honor Him, and gain wisdom through 

reverence of God, let us do so together, and work to uplift each other as we reach towards Adonai, our God. 

 

Respectfully, 

Rachel Ray 

Incoming President 

 



Page 4 June-July 2014 

RABBINIC  REFLECTIONS 

                             As I think we are all aware, our relationships within the broader community are vitally im              

                  portant. Each fall and spring all first year students at GRU Summerville Campus in the 

                  required introduction to humanities classes visit Congregation Children of Israel, as well  

                  as the Hindu temple and the Islamic Center.  I cherish that opportunity to give these stu- 

                  dents a better understanding of Jews and Judaism.  Many church groups come to visit, 

                  some for a Friday evening service, others to meet with me at a different time. I currently 

                  serve as president of the Progressive Religious Coalition of Augusta and am on the steer-

                  ing committee of the Interfaith Fellowship of Augusta, I participate annually on panels at  

                  Paine College and at the Medical School and am a member of a group working to prevent 

teen pregnancy in our community. I spend time with these interfaith activities, not just because of my own 

commitment to bettering interfaith relations, but because these relationships are very important to us as a 

Jewish community.  

I had intended to include the following letter from the Islamic Society of Augusta in my May newsletter article, 

but as it turned out we did not send out a newsletter in May. Although it has been a while since the letter was 

written, I believe the contents of this letter are still worth sharing as an expression of unity and support that 

says far more than one specific act of violence against our community. 

“Dear Rabbi Klensin, 

The crimes committed on April 13, 2014 at the Jewish Community Center of Greater Kansas City 

and Village Shalom in Overland, Kansas sadden us, and we are writing to express to you and your 

community’s members our sympathy and solidarity. 

“If there is any event in which we can participate to demonstrate these feelings, please inform us. If 

there is anything that we can do, please let us know. 

“The Islamic Society of Augusta reaffirms its commitment to preserving the freedoms which make our 

lives as members of minority religious communities possible. It also recognizes its responsibility to 

advocate against the false rhetoric which blames widespread social problems on one religious or eth-

nic group or class and claims that violence against this group is appropriate. 

“Sincerely,  

Taufiq Lakhany, President, Islamic Society of Augusta 

Jamal Daoudi, Imam, Islamic Society of Augusta”  

 

As we have responded with concern and support when other groups have been attacked, it is gratifying to 

receive this letter from the Islamic community. Taking it a step further, the leadership of the Islamic Society 

has requested a time when some of the members of their community can attend one of our Shabbat Ser-

vices, so they can learn more about us and Judaism. 

I want to offer my congratulations to Rachel Ray and all the other officers and new trustees of Congregation 

Children of Israel, our Brotherhood, Sisterhood and Youth Group. I look forward to working with all of them 

during the coming year. 

I hope that all of you who are reading this newsletter will join us on Friday evening, June 13, when our Tem-

ple leadership will be formally installed. Your support for them by attending the installation, and throughout 

the year, is vital for the well being of our congregation. 

As some of you know, I was hospitalized briefly in late April and spent some time recovering. Francine and I 

very much appreciate the support and understanding of the temple leadership, and of so many of you who 

were aware of my health difficulties. I thank you for the meals, calls, emails, cards and prayers. I am doing 

much better now and returning to my normal activities. 

        Rabbi Robert Klensin 



Shalom to All:  

I am going into my sixth year as Principal of our Augusta Jewish Community Sunday 
School.  It is rewarding when you hear that the students look forward to spending 
their Sunday mornings together.  We can thank our teachers, rabbis, madrichim, 
Oversight Committee, and the Goldring Woldenberg Institute of Southern Jewish Life 
(ISJL) fellow Sam Kahan for making our year such a positive Jewish learning experience.   
 

It has been a WONDERFUL year for all involved - concerts, model Seders, Soup Kitchen, Parent’s Meetings, 
giving our Tzedakah to needy causes, Israeli Dancing, and end of year program to ‘Splash in the Boro‘.  Take a 
look at some of the pictures:      

 

Become part of our tradition of excellence.  Please call me if you have any questions!!    Thanks! 
 

L’hitraot – until later, 

Elliot Price, Principal    706 339-3798 
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Looking Ahead 
 

Selichot    Sat., Sept., 20  Evening program & Service 

Rosh Hashanah Eve Wed., Sept. 24   8:00 PM Service 

Rosh Hashanah  Thurs., Sept. 25  10:00 AM Service 

Kol Nidre   Fri., Oct. 3     8:00 PM Service   

Yom Kippur   Sat., Oct. 4   Services beginning at 10:00 AM 

Sukkot Eve   Wed., Oct. 8   Sukkah decorating, dinner & Service 



 

Learning to Read & Chant the Blessings 
From the Reform Judaism website 

 

http://www.reformjudaism.org/shabbat-worship-

services 

Prayers in the Shabbat Service  

Including the blessing over the candles, the  

Kiddush and the Torah blessings 

LIFE  LONG  JEWISH LEARNING 

Do you have questions about  

Judaism in general  

or specifically about Reform Judaism 

or would you just like to learn more? 

Go to  

Reform Judaism.org 

Shabbat Morning Service 

And Talmud Study 

 

Beginning August 16, we will return to our schedule of 

having a brief Shabbat morning service, followed by Tal-

mud study on most Saturday mornings. 

 

Looking Ahead: Sunday evening, September 7 
Guest Lecturer:   Dr. Joel M. Hoffman 

 will discuss his forthcoming book: 
 

 "The Bible's Cutting Room Floor: The Holy Scriptures Missing from Your Bible,"  
           
As the title suggests, the book addresses the fascinating stories and lessons that were cut from the Bible: the second half of 
the Adam and Eve story, Abraham's childhood, the mysterious Watchers, Mordecai's serpent dream, and much more. The 
book also covers ancient lessons about good and evil, about suffering and celebration, and about God's role in our lives. 

BEGINNING HEBREW READING 

 FOR ADULTS 
Have you thought about learning to read Hebrew,  

rather then always following along in the transliteration? 

Now is your chance! 

Starting on August 7, we will be having a beginning He-

brew class at 7:30 each Thursday evening. Contact Elyse  

in the Temple office or Rabbi Klensin to register. Register 

early so we can order a copy of the text book for you. 

(Cost: $18.00 for the text.)  

No prior Hebrew knowledge required. 

LEARN TO LEAD SERVICES 

OR JUST TO BETTER UNDERSTAND 

 HEBREW PRAYER 

 

At times when we come to a service on Friday 

evening, it may seen like we are just reciting one 

nice prayer after another, in no particular order.  In 

fact, the order of the prayers included in our 

Shabbat, Holiday, and weekday services was set 

down in the Mishneh, some 1800 years ago. The 

prayerbook is called a “Siddur” in Hebrew - related 

to the word “Seder” on Passover, when we relate, 

in order, the events of the Exodus.  

 

As was announced some months ago, 

Rabbi Klensin will be working half time 

during the coming year, leading Shabbat 

Services approximately twice each month. 

The other services will be led by members 

of the congregation. If you would like to 

lead a service yourself, or together with 

another member, here is your opportunity 

to learn how to do so. This three session 

class will be offered in August on Tuesday 

evenings, beginning on August 5. While 

you will need to know some Hebrew, most 

Friday evenings, many of the Hebrew 

prayers will be lead by the soloist. Contact 

Rabbi Klensin if you would like to 

participate in these classes. 
 

Even if you have no interest in leading services, 

learning about the meaning and messages of 

ancient and modern prayers can make your 

attendance and participation in the services more 

meaningful, bringing you closer to our Jewish past 
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First Friday 

 at Congregation Children of Israel 

The 1
st
 Friday of the month 

Shabbat Dinner and Intergenerational Service 

Fridays, June 6 and  August 1 
Shabbat dinner will follow the service 

5:45 Pre-Service Nosh 

6:15 PM Intergenerational Service 

7:30 PM Shabbat Dinner 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Reservations required by the Wednesday before the dinner 

Contact the Temple office (office@cciaugusta.org or 706-736-3140) 

 

     With reservations:          

Adults $10.00,  

  Children 6-12 $5.00     Under 6 free 

Immediate family maximum   $25.00 

 

 

 

 Last summer Congregation Children of Israel helped Smart Lunch, Smart Kids to serve nearly 13,000 

lunches to 1,500 children throughout Augusta. Action Ministries is preparing for the third year of this important 

statewide child nutrition initiative starting June 2014. We will be making the packages at the Temple again this 

year on Sunday mornings beginning at 10:00 AM. 
  

HOW CAN YOU BECOME INVOLED IN SMART LUNCH, SMART KIDS PROGRAM! 

Volunteers can join together to make and package sandwiches on Sundays throughout the summer. 

The entire family can participate, including children 

 Your help will be very much appreciated however many times you can join us,  

whether it is only once or several times during the summer. 

Contact:  Jamie Zibman (zibman@comcast.net) or Rachel Ray (Rachel321rayz@gmail.com) 

for more information and to join this effort. 

 
 

DONATIONS ARE ALSO APPRECIATED! 

 Bring your donations of any of the following items and put them in the Smart Box located just inside the Temple 

entrance: Ziploc Sandwich Bags, Salty Snacks (individually packaged), Juice Boxes/Bottle Water,  Books 

(appropriate for ages preschool  - 12th grade),  Fruit Snacks (individually packaged dried fruit, rollups, applesauce 

cup, etc.), Peanut Butter & Jelly (non-breakable jars). 

 Make a monetary donation to help us buy the items needed to be able to make 350 packages a week (to make each 

lunch costs $2.90. Make check out to the Temple and put  SMART LUNCH, SMART KIDS  (in the memo field). 

You will be making a real difference in the lives of children in our community. 

          

           

 

Tot Shabbat  

Our special Shabbat for 

young children 

and their families 

August 23 

10:00 AM 



Birthdays 
(Those celebrating a birthday  are invited to come 
forward for a special blessing on the first Friday of 
each month) 
 
June  2:  Terrie Levy 
June  3:  Mason, Campbell, Marjorie Phillips 
June  5:  Luke Maffey 
June  7:  Jean Brody 
June  8:  Gary Aaronson, Katie Apple, Sophie Apple 
June  9:  Lily Grinspun, Albert Rosenthal 
June 10: Daniel Budenstein 
June 11: Morgan Bobrow-Williams, Tawny Campbell 
June 13: Lisa Raphaela 
June 15: Elaine Kruskol 
June 18: Kara Deaner, Kenneth Heyman 
June 19: Lauren Jolles, Daniel Silver 
June 20: Rome Goodman, Marjorie Steiner 
June 21: Doris Cohen, Jack Goldenberg,  
    William Phillips 
June 22: Sandra David, Ben Mazer 
June 23: Benjamin Budenstein 
June 25: Hannah Rigg 
June 26: Candie Campbell 
June 27: Robin Scharff 
June 29: Lois Cohen 
June 30: Barbara Goldberg 
July  1:  Irene Cangelosi 
July  2:  Samuel Apple 
July  4:  Deborah Richardson-Bashinski 
July  5:  Jaime Henle, Leah Ronen 
July  6:  Emily Jolles, Myrna Silver 
July  7:  Ellin Rock 
July  8:  Susan Marks 
July  9:  Sarah Maffey 
July 11:  Raven Flicek, Vicki Wolf 
July 12:  Meryl Alalof 
July 13:  Jennifer Bateman, Alexander Leshnov 
July 16:  Michael Bruno, Hope Rock 
July 19:  Joanne Etersque 
July 20:  Alexandra Cohen, Hal Cohen 
July 21:  Michael Campbell 
July 22:  Mikayla Norwitch 
July 23:  Arthur Miller 
July 25:  Paul Schwartz 
July 26:  Harriet Dolin 
July 27:  Martin Dolin, Jim Eiring, Richard Epter,  
  Jane Schwartz 
July 29:  Paul Brigmon 
July 30:  Bill Rosenblum 

BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES 
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Anniversaries 
(Couples celebrating their anniversary are invited to come 
forward for a special blessing on the third Friday of each 
month) 
 
 
June  1:  Gary & TC Aaronson, Jack & Barbara Feldman 
June  3:  Jeff & Vicki Wolf 
June  4:  Ronald & Louise Aronow, Robin & Lelia Brigmon, 
 Jack & Patty Ginsburg 
June  8:  Lee & Ena Getter 
June 10: Ian & Bonnie Herskowitz 
June 12: John & Pauline Flicek, Kent & Elyse Kronowski 
June 14: Jack & Jackie Shapiro 
June 17: Murray & Sandra Freedman,  
 Michael & Dana Friedman, Jack & Carol Steinberg 
June 28: Marc & Pam Gottlieb 
July 10: Milton & Yolanda Snapperman 
July 23: Alan Saul & Shirley Christie 
July 26: John & Danielle Rigg 



             CCI Youth Group 

CITY 
 

Elections for CITY officers were recently held and the officers for 2014-15 are: 

Jaclyn Zibman & Danielle Kronowski    Co Presidents 

Josh Rosenblum    Membership Vice President 

Caitlin Choate     Communications VP 

Michael Bruno     Programming VP   

        

Congratulations to those CITY members who graduated from high school this year.  

We’ll miss them but wish them the best of luck as they head to college. 

Amber Flicek   University of South Carolina Aiken 

Rachael Friedman  University of South Carolina  

Rachel Helling   University of Georgia  

Blake Ledden 

Hope Rock   Georgia State University 

Jenny Rosenblum  University of Pittsburgh 
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FRIENDS OF TEMPLE MUSIC FUND 

(Temple office) 

Nat & Elaine Kruskol 
In memory of Frances Dunn, by 
       Roaslyn D. Bush 
In memory of Aaron Hammer, by 
      Marc & Pam Gottlieb 
In memory of Martha Chumley, by 
      Jay Pearlstein  
In memory of Benton Freedman, by 
      Murray & Sandra Freedman 
In memory of Arlene Ziegler, by 
      Susan & Stuart Marks 
In memory of Claire Freedman, by 
      Murray & Sandra Freedman 
In memory of Grace Newton, by 
      Murray & Sandra Freedman 
In memory of Mary V. Straus, by 
      Bernice Schlifka 
In memory of Leo J. Straus, by 
      Bernice Schlifka 
In memory of Howard P. Jolles, by 
      Bernice Schlifka 
In memory of Henry L. Schlifka, by 
      Bernice Schlifka 
In memory of Agnes Pearlstein,   
      by Jay Pearlstein 
 

BETTY PADILLA CARING CONGREGATION 

(Meryl Alalof - Sisterhood) 

In honor of my son, Sgt Brentt Moyer & the 124th EN CO 
Army National Guard serving in Afghanistan, by 

 Beverly Lowenstein 
In memory of Lee Sinsheimer, by 
 Beverly Lowenstein 
In memory of Aaron Hammer, by 
 Ron & Judy Altman 
 Richard & Wendy Epter 
 Lauren & Nathan Jolles 
 Beverly Lowenstein  
 Bonnie & Elliot Price 
In memory of Louis Aronow, by 
 Harriet & Martin Dolin 
In memory of Howard Jolles, by 
 Nathan & Lauren Jolles 
In memory of Mary Straus, by 
 Nathan & Lauren Jolles 
In memory of Sam Dolin, by 
 Harriet & Martin Dolin 
Wishing Lou Scharff a speedy recovery, by 
 Harriet & Martin Dolin 
In memory of Suzanne Shapiro, by 
 Beverly Lowenstein  
In memory of my brother, Howard Greenberg, US Navy, by 

Doris Cohen 

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 

In memory of Edwin Salisbury, by 
 Susan Salisbury & Askiel Bruno 
In appreciation of Rabbi Klensin’s assistance with the 
 funeral for Aaron Hammer, by Meryl & David Alalof 
Wishing Rabbi Klensin good health, by 
 Meryl & David Alalof 
 

ENDOWMENT FUND 

(Temple office) 

In memory of Lee Sinsheimer, by 
 Janice Andrews 
 Alan Einhorn & Vicki Cooper 
In memory of Chip Schwartz, by 
 Arthur & Jackie Miller 

In memory of Suzanne Shapiro, by 

Ron & Judy Altman 

Janice Andrews   

Michelle Bannon & Richard Weisman 

Patsy Lee Barab 

Deborah & Ben Bashinski 

Carol & William Bennett 

Nell Brown, Georgia Carolina Heating & Air Conditioning 

Helen & Phillip Christman 

Gail Erlitz & David St Martin  

Cathy & Steven Fishman 

Sandra & Murray Freedman 

Marla & Morris Geffen  

Barry & Gail Goldstein 

Caroline & Roland Haskins 

Judith Giri & Ed Kahal 

Elyse & Kent Kronowski 

June & Burt Kunkel 

Arthur & Jackie Miller 

Michael & Ilene Miller  

Sandra Nachman 

The Board & Staff of Open Door Preschool 

Kathy Rafoth  

Lynn & Lewis Redd  

Elaine & Lou Saul 

Bernice Schlifka 

Michael & Marsha Shlaer 

David & Mollie Silver and Lea Silver 

Myrna Silver 

Diane Solursh 

Jack & Carol Steinberg 

Tama Walker  
 

BART D. WITTENBERG RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 

(Temple office) 

In loving memory of Bart D. Wittenberg, by  
Boots & Mort Wittenberg 
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When making a contribution to the Rabbi’s  

Discretionary Fund, please make the check payable to  

Congregation Children of Israel  and write  

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund on the memo line. 

In order for acknowledgements to be sent in a timely  

manner, please send your minimum  

donation of $10 to the listed chairperson. 

When making a contribution to a Sisterhood  

or Brotherhood Fund, please make the check  

payable to CCI Sisterhood or CCI Brotherhood. 

BROTHERHOOD 

(George David) 

In memory of Chip Schwartz, by 
 Michelle Bannon & Richard Weisman 
 

GENERAL FUND 

(Temple office) 

Jennifer Alvarez 
Richard Lichtenberg 
Kristyn & Joshua Norwitch  
In memory of Louis Bromer, by 
      Fannie Bromer  
In memory of MK Steinberg, by 
      Jack & Carol Steinberg 
In memory of Chip Schwartz, by 
      Diane Solursh 

 

GOLDBURG CENTER 

(Temple office) 

In memory of Mel Harris, by 

 Lois Cohen 
 

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT FUND 

(Temple office) 

Sandra Nachman 
In memory of William Copenhaver, by 
 Karel Copenhaver 
In memory of Jennie Makai, by 
 Joanne & Gus Etersque 

 
ESTROFF LIBRARY FUND 

(Temple office) 

In memory of Gerald Estroff Levy, by 
 Terrie Levy  
 

 RALPH ABRAMOVITZ YOUTH FUND 

(George David - Brotherhood) 

In memory of my father, Louis Greenberg, by 
 Doris Cohen 
With thanks to Ila Abramovitz for her help, by 
 Doris Cohen 
 

JOSH’S PLACE 

(George David - Brotherhood) 

In memory of Bonnie Sullivan, by 
 Vicki & Jeff Wolf 
 

BELLA BARR SLUSKY MEMORIAL FUND  

(Jackie Miller - Sisterhood) 

In memory of Robert Nachman, by 
 Sandra Nachman 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PRAYER BOOK FUND 

(Lily Grinspun - Sisterhood) 

In memory of Sam Goodrich, by 
 Allan & Martha Goodrich 

 

Other funds that accept donations are: 
RANDY SHAPIRO MEMORIAL FUND 

 (Jean Brody - Sisterhood) 

TEMPLE YOUTH FUND 

(Temple Office) 

JANE MOTHNER FLORAL FUND 

 (Sisterhood) 

TREE OF LIFE 

(Temple Office) 

HAPPY DAY FUND 

(Marian Shapiro - Sisterhood) 

SISTERHOOD UPDATE 

 The restaurant raffle was very success 

ful. The winner of the five gift certificates,  

for $60.00 each, was Sandy Helling. The  

restaurants were Bonefish, Carrabba’s,  

French Market Grille, Calvert’s, and T-Bonz. 
 

Our Donor Dinner was held on May 21, 
2014, with a delicious dinner catered by The 
Silver Palm. Dr. Murray Freedman gave an in-
formative talk which contained humor as 
well. This year’s woman of the year was Cathy 
Goldenberg. We apologize that the following 
names were omitted from the Donor Program 
and Sisterhood would like to thank them for 
their support; 

Sponsor: Sandy Nachman 

Donor: Meryl Alalof, Jill Korn,  

Susan  Salisbury, Kathy Rafoth  

and Sarah Bobrow-Williams 
 

On April 25, 2014 we lost Suzanne 

Shapiro, a long time Sisterhood officer, Temple 

employee, and congregant. She was a dedicat-

ed and hard working member of our Sisterhood. 

We need to find someone to fill her position as 

treasurer. Suzanne will be greatly missed. 
 

Jeanie Brody, President 
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June 6: Paul Budenstein, Norman Kozak, Tina 
Wolach, Ruth Brody, Leo Krumbein, Sidney H. Rifkin, 
Leona Jane Slusky Low, John Franklin Ray, Jr., 
Edwin S. Epstein, Agnes V. Platzblatt, Harold Siegel, 
Elizabeth Burnce, Helen Darling, Fanny Kronstadt 
Shapiro, Doris Mullenax, Ronald Myers 
 
June 13: Ralph Boerckel, Jr., Fannie Glickman, 
Howard Greenberg, Samuel D. Saul, Herbert L. 
Herman, Rachel Rauer, Norman M. Goldburg, Lyle 
Leonard,  Charles Picquet, Geary David, Jennie 
Dunn, Harold Entin, Isadore Itzkow, D. Marion Silver, 
Bernard A. Simowitz 
 
June 20: Samuel Linn, Ben H. Steine, Simeon 
Goodmen, Bernard Kruskol, Howard Shaw, Samuel 
Blum, Pauline K. Tunkle, Gertrude K. Brahin, Cecil 
Julian Haas, Florence Katz, Maurice Steinberg, 
Jerome Epstein, Marie Rousseau, Irene Feiler, 
Gwendolyn L. Greenblatt 
 
June 27: Rose C. Goldburg, Esther Rubenstein, Kittie 
Simmons, Annabel Cohen, Hattie Fleishman, Amy 
Silverstein, Elliot Friedman, Kenneth Meyer, Lee 
Schrameck, Allen K. Steinberg, Robert Sukloff, L. 
Palmer Williams, Rosalind  N. Slusky 
 
July 4: Solomon Harris Steinberg, Alan Wolf, Sol 
Gruber, Gloria Luntz, Claudia Resnick, Joseph 
Sapowitz, Florence Brizel, 

July 11: Victoria David, Ida Goodrich, Stanley J. 
Hammer, David Nachman, Bessie Vogel, Annie 
Pearlstein, Sylvia Alperin, Beatrice Cohen, Harry 
Cohen, James Shapiro, Minnie Winer, Sol Miller, 
Louis Freedman, Fannye K. Levy, Jennie Rosa 
Steine, Etta Knittel, Simon Lesser, Harold I. Shapiro, 
Bernard Epter 
 
July 18: Irving Kertman, Irene Fassa, Manie 
Goldenberg, Charles Norwitch, Charles Pearl, Bessie 
Itzkow, Mollye P. Schneider Theodore Haas, Ray 
Freiman Lande 
 
July 25: Eileen Markowitz, Esther Miller, Randall H. 
Miller, Fannie Feldman, Leona C. Cohen, Edgar 
Goldenberg, Dewey Emory  Newton, Velvel Schlifka, 
Clifford Meldrum, Mordechai Grinspun, Pearl Holtz, 
Jane M. Mothner, Noreen Salisbury, Louis Scharff, II, 
Stanley Sweeney, Stephen E. Friedman 
 
August 2: Aileen M. Eisenmayer, Fannye S. 
Wetherhorn , Abraham Aaron Friedman, John 
Heyman, Stanley H. Goldstein, Morris Harris, Harry 
Rattner,  Heline Cohen Siskin, Sylvia Leah Allen, 
Rudy D. Blanck 
 
August 8: Gwen Metzger, Jacob Schneider, Samuel 
Wolf, Vicki Haas, Evelyn Wolf, Maurice Dunn, Abram 
Korn, Larry Feiler, Ricki Rose Shaw 

YAHRZEITS  

 

SUZANNE SHAPIRO 

Wife of Harold Shapiro 

April 25, 2014 

 

SAMUEL (CHIP) SCHWARTZ 

Husband of Paula Schwartz 

May 2, 2014 

 

GEORGE PHILLIPS 

Father of Bill Phillips 

May 14, 2014 

 

 

 

LUCILLE  FLEISCHER 

Wife of Eugene Fleischer 

June 1, 2024 

 

LOLA HERSKOWITZ 

Mother of Ian Herskowitz 

June 3, 2014 

Condolences 
When cherished ties are broken, our burden of sadness is made lighter 

 by the sympathy and comfort of friends. The congregation extends its sympathy to the families of: 



 

 

 

Please help us fill the bins in the  
entrance area 

  (just outside the Temple office) 
 with non-perishable goods. 

 
Imagine what we can accomplish 

 if we all bring one item 
 each time we come to the temple.  

PUBLIX PARTNERS CARD 
 

Thank you for using your Publix Partners 

Card. We recently received a check for 

$255 from Publix. Please continue to give 

your Publix Card to the cashier when 

shopping.  

Additional cards are available. Let us 

know if you need one. 

RUMMAGE SALE 
 

Sundays, July 20
th
 & 27

th
 

Remember your trash is 

 somebody’s treasure! 
 

Please help us by donating what you no 

longer need or want.  
 

See page 1 for more information. 



HILLCREST MEMORIAL PARK 
2700 Deans Bridge Road Augusta, GA 30906 

706-790-1185 
 

TO LEARN MORE ABOUT THE CHILDREN OF ISRAEL GARDEN AND SERVICES 

WE PROVIDE PLEASE CALL OR VISIT OUR LOCATION 
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Sunday  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

June 1 

10:00a Smart Lunch 

7:00p Board Meeting 

2 3 

7:30p Shavuot Eve Serv. 

4 SHAVUOT 

(Temple office closed) 

5 6 

6:15p Intergenerational 

Shabbat Service 

7:30p Shabbat Dinner 

7 Parashat Beha’alotcha  

Numbers 8:1-812:16  

 

8 

10:00a Smart Lunch 

9 

7:30p Choir Rehearsal 

10 11 12 13 

6:15p Shabbat Service 

Installation  

With Temple choir 

14 Parashat Sh’’lach 

Numbers 13:1-15:41 

 

15 FATHERS DAY 

10:00a Smart Lunch 

16 

7:30p Choir Rehearsal 

17 18 19 20 

6:15p Shabbat Service 

21 Parashat Korach 

Numbers 16:1-18:32 

22 

10:00a Smart Lunch 

23 24 25 

7:00p Board Meeting 

26 27 

6:15p Shabbat Service 

28 Parashat Chukat 

Numbers 19:1-22:1 

29 

10:00a Smart Lunch 

 

30 July 1 2 3 4 Independence Day 

(Temple office closed) 

6:15p Intergenerational 

Shabbat Service 

5 Parashat Balak 

Numbers 22:2-25:9 

6 

10:00a Smart Lunch 

7 8 9 

7:00p Executive Comm 

10 11 

6:15p Shabbat Service 

12 Parashat Pinchas 

Numbers 25:10-30:1 

13 

10:00a Smart Lunch 

14 15 16 17 18 

6:15p Shabbat Service 

With Temple Choir 

19 Parashat Matot 

Numbers 30:2-32:42 

20 

10:00a Smart Lunch 

10:00a Rummage Sale 

21 22 23 

7:00p Board Meeting 

24 25 

6:15p Shabbat Service 

 

26 Parashat Masei 

Numbers 33:1-36:13 

 

27 

10:00a Smart Lunch 

10:00a Rummage Sale 

 

28 29 30 31 August 1 

6:15p Intergenerational 

Shabbat Service 

7:30p Shabbat Dinner 

2 Parashat Devarim 

Deuteronomy 1:1-3:22 

Hineinu Atlanta 

3 

Hineinu Atlanta 

4 5 Tishah B’Av 

7:30p Adult Edu: Leading 

Services 

 

6 7 

7:00  

7:30p Adult Edu: Begin-

ning Hebrew  

8 

6:15p Shabbat Service 

 

 

9 Parashat Vaetchanan 

Deuteronomy 3:23-7:11 

10:00a Shabbat Service 

Jamie Rosenblum, Bat 

Mitzvah 

10 11 

7:30p Choir Rehearsal 

12 

7:30p Adult Edu: Leading 

Services 

13 

7:00p Executive Comm 

14 

7:30p Adult Edu: Begin-

ning Hebrew  

15 

6:15p Shabbat Service 

16 Parashat Ekev 

Deuteronomy 7:12-11:25 

9:30a Shabbat Service 

10:00a Talmud Study 

17 

AJCSS Open House at AYS 

18 

7:30p Choir Rehearsal 

19 

7:30p Adult Edu: Leading 

Services 

20 21 

7:30p Adult Edu: Begin-

ning Hebrew  

22 

6:15p Shabbat Service 

 

23 Parashat Re’eh 

Deuteronomy 11:26-16:11 

10:00a Tot Shabbat  

24 

10:00 AJCSS opening session 

at AYS 

25 

7:30p Choir Rehearsal 

26 

 

27 

7:00p Board Meeting 

28 

7:30p Adult Edu: Begin-

ning Hebrew  

29 

6:15p Shabbat Service 

30 Parashat Shoftim 

Deuteronomy 16:18-219      

9:30a Shabbat Service 

10:00a Talmud Study 

31 Sept. 1 LABOR DAY 

   (Temple office closed) 

 

2 

 

3 4 

7:30p Adult Edu: Begin-

ning Hebrew  

5 

6:15p Intergenerational 

Shabbat Service 

7:30p Shabbat Dinner 

6 Parashat Ki Teitzei 

Deuteronomy 21:10-25:19 

9:30a Shabbat Service 

10:00a Talmud Study 

June-July-August 2014               Sivan-Av 5774 


